TOWN OF KIRKWOOD PUBLIC HEARING

January 30, 2018

A public hearing regarding the adoption of a Local Law of the Town of Kirkwood for the year 2018 entitled "A Local Law Amending the Parks Use Local Law of the Town of Kirkwood" was held on January 30, 2018 at 6:00 PM at the Joseph A. Griffin Town Hall, 70 Crescent Drive, Kirkwood, New York with Supervisor Gordon Kniffen presiding.

Present: Supervisor Gordon Kniffen

Councilman Robert Weingartner Councilman Lewis Grubham Councilwoman Linda Yonchuk Councilman William Diffendorf, Jr.

Also Present: Oliver Blaise III, Attorney

Gayle Diffendorf, Town Clerk

John A. Finch, Jr., Commissioner of Public Works

Supervisor Kniffen explained this involves a revision to the Parks Use Local Law to consider allowing wine to be served in the pavilion areas in Town parks. He said there are occasions when wedding receptions and other celebrations are held and requests have been received to allow wine. He noted that currently only beer is allowed and stated we certainly do not want to include hard liquor.

Supervisor Kniffen opened the hearing to public comment. Hearing none, Supervisor Kniffen ordered the hearing closed at 6:04 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Gayle M. Diffendorf Town Clerk